
SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES 

May 7, 1991 


Regular meeting of the Waterboro Board of Selectmen. 

4tj PRESENT: Chm. Robert C. Fay, Dennis G. Abbott, John C. Monteith. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

IDA MALLORY: Ida brought in to the Board a proposed contract for the 
Town of Waterboro and Pine Tree Animal Shelter for a per capita cost. 
Sel. Monteith stated that he would like to see an annual fee instead 
of paying when the bills come in. Ida figures the cost per year will 
be $3,250. He bill last year to the Town was $2,775. The Board will 
review the contract and when it is signed a copy will be sent to her. 

LION'S FIELD: .Mr. & Mrs. Seehagan were in to see about when the fence 
will be moved off· their property that surrounds the ballfield. Bob 
Gobeil told the Board the estimate cost of moving the fence will be 
$400. This is just to move the back line fence and not on the side. 
The quote was for 10 poles and that is how many poles that need to be 
moved on both sides. Sel. Abbott suggests that before the fence is 
moved, Sebago Techics comes out and put wooden stakes where the fence 
should go. The Seehagan's will be notified when this will take place. 
Dana Woodsome and David Abbott was also in to discuss the lights at 
the field. The proposal the Parks & Rec. came up with is for 18 
lights, 3 on a pole, and Dana doesn't feel that that will be enough 
lights. The proposal for the 18 lights is from Little League Specs. 
The poles need to be 45 feet long. Some individuals have approached 
Dana and have offered to buy a pole. Sel. Monteith suggested looking 
into putting a couple of lights on the back of the building, that 
could eliminate several poles. Everyone present looked over the 
survey of the field. David told the Board that Jim White who is a 
sales rep. for Ralph Pill Co. will take the survey in and put it on a 
computer to see how many lights will be needed. Can buy direct from 
him. Saco River Tel. & Tel. have offered the use of one of their 
trucks to put the poles up with. 

PARKS & REC.: John Winslow, Don Martin, Dawn Tilton, Andrea Lefevbre, 
Carole Cochrane and Bob Gobeil was present. Bob Gobeil introduced to 
the Board Earl Manning who is interested in working at the Rte. 5 
area. Dwayne Morin had Bob Gobeil move the Residents Only sign, 
people were reading it and not launching their boat. When over the 
proposal for hours needed for a Constable and a Sheriff. The Board 
feels that a Sheriff is not needed until 8 am, have an attendant there 
from 5-8 (fishermen will be allowed to park, but will be told they 
have to move their vehicle by 8 a.m.) If Earl is chosen to work 
there, he will have to be appointed as a Special Constable. Suggests 
having Earl there 5-8 or 9 am, a Sheriff from 9-3, and Chauncey Gerry 
from 3-6. The restaurant has stated that the busy hours are 
suppertime. Sel. Abbott wants it made clear that the Town is not 
sending constables or attendants up there for the restaurant. Before 
the boats can pullout, the boat has to be secure, not allowed in 
front of the restaurant. 
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Chm. Fay suggests having Earl 5-8 am, Chauncey 8-10, Sheriff 10-4 then 
either Chauncey or Earl from 4-8. Also asked about during the week. 
Andrea doesn't feel that it is a problem during the week and suggests 
spot checking and if a constable is needed then send one down. Dawn 
told everyone that she has heard people are going to park elsewhere 
and shuttle people there. Should also check into hiring a security 
officer instead of a Sheriff. Everyone present agrees the early 
morning fishermen will not be bothered. Bob G. will have the sign 
changed to residents only, beach area and also have a sign for the 
rules and regulations for the boat launch. John stated that he has 
concerns over the parking for boats, if he wants to park and there are 
no parking spaces due to non-residents taking the spaces he will be 
very upset. Can tolerate it if the spaces are taken by residents. 
Dwayne told everyone that you can't shut off the ramp or the state 
will cut off all funding through the whole Town, includes Game Warden, 
stocking and any grant money that could be available. Parks & Rec. 
need to meet and make the decision on the rules and regulations. Chm. 
Fay would like the sign put back up, alot of people were discouraged 
by it. Dwayne suggests having residents park on one side and 
non-residents on the other. Chm. Fay asked Dwayne to contact the 
state and the attorney then meet with Parks & Rec. and if an article 
is needed get it in this week. 

Board signed the warrant for payment of bills and payroll. 

approved:____________________--




